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There are two events worthy of note regarding H.263 that occurred at the November meeting of ITU-T SG16 in Geneva:

· Annexes U, V, and W were “decided” (given final approval) based on the White Document text (COM-16-140) and a few minor changes proposed by Microsoft in Delayed Contribution (COM 16 D.49) resulting in a rapporteur’s TD (Plenary 51).

· Annex X was given “consent” under the new “Alternative Approval Process” (AAP) as embodied in a rapporteur’s TD (Plenary 53).

After the Geneva meeting, the experts were asked by the rapporteur for any final comments on H.263 Draft Annex X.  One comment was received: that there was an error in the range of values specified for the profile number in the included H.245 syntax.  This was corrected and the text was delivered to the SG16 secretariat in mid-December for posting in a “comment period”.  The remaining steps of the AAP are as follows:

· The secretariat will post the text on an ITU-T web site for a period of four weeks.

· Comments (if any) received on the posted text will be reviewed for disposition and addressed for action by the rapporteur and SG16 management.

· If no comments are received or if any comments can be readily resolved, the text will be considered final and approved.

The AAP is new to all of us.  It represents a departure from past approval practices, and is a very streamlined process enabling rapid final approval of standards.  The rapporteur will endeavor to keep the experts apprised of any developments and clarifications of the process as events unfold.

One expert indicated at the Geneva meeting and subsequently on our email reflector that some comment might be received from Japan.  However, the rapporteur is aware of no particular issues that have been identified as being in need of alteration.

Three standardization action items remain on the agenda for H.263 further work:

· Final approval of Annex X (as described above, along with disposition of the current Appendix II)

· Adoption of the H.263 Test Model document as an appendix to H.263 (Q15-K-52 (r1))

· Adoption of a corrigendum or implementers guide (Q15-K-49 plus remarks about the interaction between Annex J and IDCT rounding error and clarification on the use of Annex P with Annex N – as noted in the Portland report Q15-K-60).
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